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CHAIR TAVARES: " .(gavel). .. The Planning Committee, please come to order.
. . . Aloha, everyone in Hana.
AUDIENCE: Aloha.
CHAIR TAVARES: It's our pleasure to be here ... to hear from you all. We hoped the weather
was gonna hold up so we could come out here. And it did. This is, the Planning
Committee will be discussing two items. And before we get into that, I'd like to
introduce the Committee Members who are here .
. . . We have Michelle Anderson... from the South Maui area; Robert Carroll, your own
homegrown... gentleman ...Mr. Kane from the Wailuku District. .. and Mr. Pontanilla
from the Kahului District. The others are excused for this meeting. Our Staff Members
are .. .{cleared throat} . .. Gayle Revels ... Legislative Analyst, and Kim Willenbrink,
who is also Legislative Analyst; and our Committee Secretary is Pauline Martins.
Tonight, we are going to be ...hearing your opinions and your views on two issues. One
is PC-12, which is transient vacation rentals. The other one is PC-16 ... titled, controlling
fowl in residential areas.

ITEM NO. 12:

TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS

ITEM NO. 16:

CONTROLLING FOWL IN RESIDENTIAL AREAS (e.c. No. 01-277)

(C.c. No. 01-150, C.R. No. 02-94)

CHAIR TAVARES: If you have not yet signed up to testify, please do so in the back. You will
each have three minutes ...with your testimony, and one minute to conclude. When you
come to the podium, please state your name for the record. And I think by what you're
saying we can tell which one you're testifying on. So with that, if. .. anybody have any
questions about our procedure? The Committee is taking no action tonight, this is merely
to get input so that we can craft or re-craft the ... the bills that are before us in Committee.
We are having meetings here, on Molokai, and Lanai. We've had some in... the Central
area already. So we will be continuing to work on this. In both of these instances, when
the Committee has a bill that is it is ready to pass out to the full Council, it will be passed
out, first, to the three Planning Commissions. So there will be another opportunity... or,
several more opportunities for people to let their opinions be known as we work through
the process here. And if you have any questions about that, I can answer them later, or
when you come up if you have a question, you could ask it and then we can address it at
some time this evening. With that, every--yes?
MS. SIMONI, FROM THE AUDIENCE: If we are going to do testimony, if we have written
documentation for the County to follow it, could we hand it to you at that time? I've not
been to Council meetings--
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CHAIR TAVARES: Yes, you can go ahead and read your testimony .. .if you, have you already
made copies of it?
MS. SIMONI, FROM THE AUDIENCE: Yes, I did.
CHAIR TAVARES: Then, if you would, please give it to our Staff here, and they'll make sure
that we get it. Thank you.
MS. SIMONI, FROM THE AUDIENCE: Okay.
CHAIR TAVARES: All right, with that, our first testifier signed up is Kathy Amenta... and will
be followed by Sandi ... Simoni .

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
MS. AMENTA: ... Uh .. .is this on? Yeah. My name's Kathy Amenta. I'm a nurse in Hana
... (cleared throat) . .. I've lived in Hana for 15 years. Um .. .I ... (cleared throat) . .. I
have worked from time to time for several vacation rental businesses. It's very hard to
keep a city job in Hana. Um... as a nurse, I. .. can't work at the medical center because
they don't hire local nurses. So the vacation rental business, from time to time, has kept
... (laughter) . .. me .. .able to stay in Hana, where I don't have to move out of town. I
have had jobs on the other side ... of the island, but it's very hard. It's hard on your car,
it's hard on your gas, it's hard to find accommodations. And my goal is to stay in Hana.
Vacation rental businesses have allowed me to do that. Because of the nature, kind of the
unstructured nature of the business versus a regular ... so-many-hour-a-week job ...this is
helpful. .. to a lot of people in this town. Obviously, Hana, it. .. depends almost
exclusive--not "exclusively" ... for the majority on tourism. And if vacation rentals are
eradicated, this is gonna take a huge bite out of the town, financial picture, and also all
the people. And, and I would say there's gotta be 80 to 100 people working in vacation
rental business. What are they gonna do? My daughter was married here several years
ago in Hana. And... the people that came could not afford to stay at the Hotel Hana
Maui. The only place they could afford were vacation rentals. And we had 60 people
come from the mainland. So that was a lot of income for Hana and helpful to us that
there's an alternative to the Hotel, which there has to be. Um ... vacation rentals also do a
lot of no-charge nights for fundraisers--like the Maui Music Fest. They give free room to
people that come. The people that just put on the fireworks got a place to stay. If, if you
take away vacation rentals, it's gonna be, have a huge, huge impact. And I hope that you
would see Hana as a very unique ... entity. We're, we're almost like an island on our
own ... being so far from every place else. And because we depend so much on tourism,
we need our vacation rental industry. Thank you very much for coming to Hana and
hearing us. Aloha.
CHAIR TAVARES: Wait, hold on a second.
AUDIENCE: .. . (applause) . ..
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CHAIR TAVARES: Members, anyone have questions? I, I have one question. You said you
work with that vacation rental business, but you're actually employed at the hospital,
the-MS. AMENTA: No-CHAIR TAVARES: --clinic?
MS. AMENTA: --I'm not employed at the medical center.
CHAIR TAVARES: So what is it? You are an owner of a vacation rental?
MS. AMENTA: No, no, no. It has helped me ... earn income from time to time so that I can
stay in Hana.
CHAIR TAVARES: So what, what is it that you do ...
MS. AMENTA: Uh,Iwork-CHAIR TAVARES: ... with vacation rentals?
MS. AMENTA: ... When I work for a vacation rental? 1-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah.
MS. AMENTA: --answer phones.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, that kind of stuff.
MS. AMENTA: Yeah. Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. All right. It wasn't real clear when you-MS. AMENTA: Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: --started it out. Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes.
CHAIR TAVARES: Michelle? Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Kathy, for being here. You said that there's
approximately 200 people employed in the vacation rental business in Hana--
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MS. AMENTA: No, I said I think .. .I think I said there was about a hundred people, probably.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, about a hundred-MS. AMENTA: That's a guesstimate. Yeah, there probably, there's probably someone here
with numbers tonight.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So do you know, as a guesstimate, how many vacation
rentals there are in Hana?
MS. AMENTA: ... Uh...no, I don't know exactly. There's gotta be 20 or 30.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Twenty or thirty-MS. AMENTA: I, I don't know exactly. I'm sure that, that we have those numbers, somebody
has those numbers, too.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
MS. AMENTA: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you very much.
. . . Sandi ... Simoni? Pardon me ifI'm mispronouncing your-MS. SIMONI, FROM THE AUDIENCE: No, you did fine.
CHAIR TAVARES: --your name. I just met you back there and I can't remember your last
name.
MS. SIMONI: Yes. And I have the statistics. I don't know -CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MS. SIMONI: --if you wanna follow along or if! should tum 'em in.
CHAIR TAVARES: If you've got copies, just give it to our Committee Staff, please. Thank
you .
. . . And then you can just go, go ahead with your testimony.
MS. SIMONI: Okay. My name is Sandi Simoni. I'm Owner/Manager of Hana Oceanfront-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... (inaudible) . ..
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MS. SIMONI: Oh, thank you .
. . . I'm... Owner/Manager of a ...vacation rental called Hana Oceanfront Cottages. I've
been in business for six years. I would love to become legal. I think I have a good
opportunity, given what I've seen on your bills, to become legal. And I'm speaking here
not because I want to be one of the few people that would become legal in Hana, but
because I see the importance of all the vacation rentals in Hana... and the impact that it
would have, the tremendous negative impact it would have on the economy of Hana if
the vacation rentals--a majority of 'em, half of 'em--were put out of business due to very
strict rules and regulations. I wauna say I'm not a statistician, I don't even pretend to be
that. But I have worked very diligently to try and get as close as I can to some facts and
figures about the economical impact on Hana, the economical impact on taxes, and also
on the employment figures. And if you'd like to ...kinda understand what I'm talking
about, there was actually a study, which I think many of you have read.
It
was ... promoted by the Realtors Association of Maui, The Kauaian Institute. It was
released in 2005. Their survey concluded that in Hana there were 133 vacation rentals
were, were found. Statistics from my small Hana group--and we've... know who are
competition is--estimate more like 108. Now this does not include the Hotel Hana Maui
or the 17 units at Hanakai Condominiums which are legal at this time. The discrepancy
is about 8 percent. But I wanted to provide statistics on the high side and the low side--to
show you what we're dealing with. So our base, first, is the statistic on financial impact
in Hana by the renters. And this is the Realtors' information, based on 133 units. We
estimated--this was our little group--that on a very low percentage of two guests per unit.
Now, that's very low 'cause most of the housing here for vacation rentals are more than
two. At 80 percent occupancy, on average, would mean 213 guests per night. 213 guests
per night spend approximately--and this is just an estimate--of 20 dollars a day, per
person, daily on food. That's 4,260 dollars a day times 365 days in a year. You're
talking about a million and a half revenue lost just infood alone. Now, that would be the
Hana Store, the Hasegawa's, and the little takeout windows. Our information, based on
our 108 units, is a little bit less. And we're estimating a million two, sixty-two,
nine ...revenue lost. So between a million ...two-and-a-half and a million and a half will
be lost just in food revenue alone, not including the GE taxes which will rain between,
range between 52,000 and 64,000 just in GE taxes based on that food. Then there's the
statistics on transient accommodation taxes and GE taxes. We figured it in two scenarios
again--the 133 versus the 108. As you can see, we gave a very low estimate, again, of
125 dollars a night on the average ... 80 percent occupancy, and only that 60 percent of
the people were truly paying their revenues--which we believe is a very low figure. If
that's the case, in combined taxes, there would be $333,347.20 in revenue on the higher
end, and $270,844.60 on the lower end.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. SIMONI: So as you see, as ... at the end, a possible amount of combined loss .. .including
the GE taxes, would be somewhere between 323 million ... uh, 323,000 and 398,000.
That's just in taxes alone. One quick sideline. You were asking about employment
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figures. We figured 1.5 ... one-and-a-half units employs approximately one person. So
there would be anywhere between--on l33 vacation rentals, it would be 88 unemployed;
72 on our... our.. .individual employees. And that does not include--if all that revenue is
lost--people who would have to be let go by Hasegawa's, the Ranch Store, the
restaurants, the takeout windows. Because ifthere's over a million-and-a-half. . .income
lost in a year, they can't employ people. So these are, like I said, rough statistics. But the
best of my, our...knowledge as a small group, this is what we've come up with.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you very much. Any questions for the testifier? Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... Hi, Ms. Simoni. Thank you very much .
. . . It takes a lot for you to come up and ... say that you're not legal. Urn ...

. . . are you folks, when, when you say "you're not legal", Ms. Simoni, are you
saying ... but be, that you haven't made any attempt to become legal and you're not
paying GET or you're not paying TAT? Help us understand where you're at when you
say "you're not legal".
MS. SIMONI: Okay, I have a business license. And I ... diligently, every month, pay GE taxes
and transient accommodation taxes. Have from day one. And I literally put in
thousands of dollars a year into the economy. I want to become legal. I have mentioned
I'm probably one of the few, I'm on rural land. I'm owner-occupied. I fit into a lot of
what you're asking. The problem is, from having spoken to other people in Hana who
have tried to go through the process that the government has provided, it would take tens
of thousands of dollars on legal fees, only to then reach a dead end because the laws have
changed or no, nobody knew exactly where to go. I just ask that we can simplify this so
that the people in Hana who want to become legal have an easy process in doing that.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: What about regulatory issues--whether it's ... there certain things
in your house that just have to be met regarding safety, regarding just compliancy with
existing regulatory issues?
MS. SIMONI: We're already there because our property is six years new. It's all up to Code.
We have off-street parking. We have everything that it looks like that the ordinances
have. But I'm not speaking just on behalf of me. Because I think of anybody in Hana, I
probably would have the least amount of issues. I live on rural property. I don't live on
ag land. But I see that the balance in Hana is so ... fine that if we ... even if we shifted
away 50 of these vacation rentals, it would change the whole outlook on our economy.
And I don't wanna become like the Hotel, the only game in town that could charge
whatever. We're the number one tourist attraction in Maui. I don't wanna prevent
people from coming. If they can't afford me--'cause I am more of a high-end vacation
rental--I wanna be able to send them to somebody for $70 a night or $100 a night or
whatever they can afford. And I don't turn 'em away. I give 'em numbers and say call
these people. I want people to love Hana and, and wanna come back.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
Daniel Simoni .

Next speaker

IS

Annabell Alec ... to be followed by

. . . Annabell? Did we lose Annabell? Oh... there she is. I, I'm guessing at what your
last name is.
MS. ARK: My name is Arabella Ark. And-CHAIR TAVARES: Is what?
MS. ARK: Arabella... Ark. A, R, K.
CHAIR TAVARES: A, R--oh, okay. It's an "R". All right-MS. ARK: Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: --thank you.
MS. ARK: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Arabella.
MS. ARK: Yes. I'm.. .I am reading a letter on behalf of my neighbor, Chuck Gray. So may I
do that?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes ... (inaudible) . . ,
MS. ARK: It says: Ladies and Gentlemen, limited regulation of vacation rentals is essential to
the wellbeing of our community, and we encourage the County to consider fair and
simple registration of vacation rentals. My family maintains a cottage adjacent to its
main house for the use of out-of-town family and guests who come to Hana on vacation.
From time to time since 1967, we have made the cottage available to others on a per night
basis. The income derived from this activity is used to maintain the property, pay the
State excise tax, pay the transient accommodations tax, and to clean the cottage for future
guests. The guests spend the money at Hana's stores, road stands, restaurants, and
community events. Money spent on maintenance, repairs, and cleaning is spent in Hana.
The comments we get from total strangers who have stayed in the cottage are almost all
very positive toward the Maui experience. They frequently say they will be back. If the
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County makes it impractical to continue renting to vacationers, the cottage will not be put
into long-term rental; we need to keep it available for family and guests. I regret that I
am unable to attend this important meeting regarding vacation rentals. Still, we urge the
County Council to consider simple registration. Sincerely, Chuck Gray of Muulea [sic}.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
MS. ARK: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Could you submit his letter to our Staff? Thank you very much. Okay,
Daniel Simoni ... to be followed by Chuck Thome.
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Simoni approached the microphone.

MR. SIMONI: ... Thank you very much. My name is Daniel Simoni. I'd like to thank all of
you ... everyone from the Council for attending, coming out to Hana tonight. We
sincerely appreciate ... you coming out for this. This is... something that I think a lot of
us have been waiting for a long time to discuss this. Tonight, I'm gonna speaking on
behalf of Ron and Marianne Dreisbach, who have a residence here in Hana.
. . . As long-time visitors, and then residents of Hana, we would like to express our
thoughts regarding the question of vacation rentals in the Hana area. We have been
coming to Hana since 1960 and have owned property here since 1995. Prior to building
our home here, we stayed first in the Hotel, and then in vacation rentals for 20 years.
Vacation rentals provide an important and needed service in the community. Vacation
rentals in Hana provide a much needed alternative to the expensive accommodations at
the Hotel. This not only allows many tourists to experience the wonders of Hana--who
would otherwise be unable to afford a visit--but also provides a reasonable alternative to
many Maui residents from other parts of the island who wish to enjoy a weekend or
vacation here on the east side. Vacation rentals provide a very important and needed
source of employment to many of the residents of this small town. From landscape
maintenance to housekeeping to repair and maintenance, the rental market incorporates a
large and on-going demand for labor that is a critical concern in this community. Further,
the visitors who utilize these rentals are a significant source of support for the Hana
Ranch Store, Hasegawa General Store, kayak rentals, massage therapists, and many other
tourist attractions in and around Hana. Any consideration to constrict the rental market
should not be undertaken without a detailed study of the economic impact to such a
decision. It is probable that a study would indicate that vacation rentals are as large a
contributor to the economic vitality of this community as are the Hotel and the Ranch.
Vacation rentals, if regulated properly, should provide a large and identifiable source of
income for both the County and the State through properly paid taxes. At a time when all
levels of government are severely hampered with economic limitations, the
commissioners have a responsibility to secure these sources of income and should be
hesitant to hamper or eliminate this very significant revenue stream. As long-time
supporters of the Hana community, we would hope that the commissioners would
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approach the economic and employment considerations of the vacation rentals with the
necessary gravity they deserve. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you very much. Do you have that-AUDIENCE: '" (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: --in written form? Will you tum it in, please?
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Next, Chuck Thome ... to be followed by John Blumer-Buell.
MR. THORNE: ... Hi, my name is Chuck Thome. I'm the owner of Kaeleku Caverns in Hana,
one of the tourist attractions here on this side of the island. And most of you know me. I
just have one point. And that is that. .. each month I keep track of where the people come
from that come to my place. And we've been spending a lot of advertising in the last
year to try to promote people to come to Hana and spend a night here, instead of just the
day-trippers where they come, they go to the Seven Pools, then they tum around and go
back home again, don't spend a dime anywhere. And by promoting that, of course, we
have to kind of tell 'em where to go. Most of the people I get at my cave can't afford to
stay at the Hotel at 350 or 400 dollars a night. Even a cheeseburger at the bar is
25 dollars. So I actually kept track. And basically I have about 48 guests per month that
actually stay in the vacation rentals around Hana. But last month, in December, I only
got two guests from the Hotel Hana. If I had to count on that for my income, I'd be
starving to death also. And that's all I have to say. Thank you very much.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions for Chuck?
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Ifnot--Mr. Kane?
MR. THORNE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: '"
vacation rental occupants?

Did you start your business on the premise of surviving on

MR. THORNE: Well ...not necessarily. I, I was hoping to get some from everywhere. The
website gives me about half of my business. The vacation rentals give a certain
percentage--I'm not sure, maybe 20 percent. The Hotel Hana is about 1 percent. I was
hoping the Hotel Hana would provide me with a lot more quests. But that didn't work
out so well.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... No, I'm just asking because you made the comment about
how, if you had to rely on the Hotel Hana business, you wouldn't be in business. And
then you just stated that about 20 percent of your business is from vacation rentals. So if
they went out of business, would you go out of business with that 20 percent loss?
MR. THORNE: No, I probably wouldn't. But I would certainly take a hit.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. And I'm just using that because that's the information
you're giving us. So I'm just-MR. THORNE: Yeah, that's right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --giving it back to you and-MR. THORNE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --in perspective. Thank you.
MR. THORNE: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Mr. Thome .
. . . Any... John Blumer-Buell, to be followed by Ramaia Collins.
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Blumer-Buell approached the microphone.

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: ... Good evening, Council Members. And thanks for coming out, and
happy new year to all of you. I'd like to testify, first, regarding the vacation rental
situation. I submitted a letter to you by fax on November 14th. And I'm gonna read that.
I. .. submitting three pages of written testimony I initially submitted on July 31 st, 2002.
The issues brought forward in earlier testimony... still have not been addressed. Since
2002, there are additional issues that have been, that have surfaced. For example, time
shares. In Hana town, there are several illegal hotel operations that are not zoned for
hotel. .. transient accommodations, or commercial use. Can or will the units be sold as
time shares before even, quote, conducting an inventory and study of existing
nonconforming uses, end quote, as called for in the 1994 Hana Community Plan? Can or
will the illegal transient accommodations in the Rural and Agricultural Districts be sold
as time shares? The Arakawa Administration's ... quote, look the other way, end quote,
enforcement policy has only made the situation worse. Didn't the Mayor take an oath to
uphold the laws? It's the first thing he did--is this, quote, look the other way policy,
enforcement policy being driven by political contributions. And I think that should be
looked into. Although I appreciate the discussion the proposals put forward by the Maui
Vacation Rental Association and The Maui News, November 4 th , 2005, the proposals are
largely self-serving, not community driven. The Maui Vacation Rental Association
should be encouraged to participate in the upcoming Maui General Plan and Community
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Plan review process. I urge you to table or file both the bills we have ... enforce existing
laws and look to the existing Maui General Plan and Hana Community Plans for the
broader community vision. I'm up here, when I talk about the General Plan, there's two
sector, there's two things that deal with the vacation industry in the General Plan.
They're all being violated. In the Hana Community Plan, there's numerous reference to
the vacation rentals that have never been done. The vacation rentals are all illegal. And I
may be one of the few people that's up here giving testimony to file this. But let me tell
you, there was--at the meeting where this issue was discussed in detail at the Hana
Community Plan review process, there was about 40 to 50 people. We hashed it out.
And the language in the Hana Community Plan was supported by our Review
Committee; was supported by the Hana Advisory to the Planning Commission, which I
was on at that time; by the Maui Planning Commission; several County Councils; and the
Mayor. So I'm urging you to pay attention to those hundreds of people that participated
in...this process ofthe-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: --Maui General Plan...1'11 finish up ... and also the Hana Community
Plan. In the Hana Community Plan, one thing's very clear. .. under Land Use Objectives
and Policies, it says: discourage transient rental accommodation outside of the Hana
area. The proposed bills by the vacation rental people are .. .if you read 'em, they're
clearly .. .(laughter). .. meant to just break open the whole land use system. People that
lived in Rural land have the right to expect rural situations. Same in Ag bill. .. same in
the Ag Districts. Urn ... the, the, the, the shortening of the ... vacation rental definition at
30 days, I think you should throw that out. I mean, six months is .. .is...the way it is
now. It's reasonable. And... couple statements have been made that are not true. And
this isn't to ... you know, it's just. . .I wanna correct the record. Somebody read a record,
a letter for somebody that said that the govern... suffering from a limited income right
now. Maui County's got more money ... (laughter) . .. than it's ever had right now.
MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: And secondly.. .last sentence. Uh ... Hana doesn't have Rural
property. So you guys, and it should--don't put Rural property in here. Hana has Interim
Rural. We have never dealt with the Rural issue. That goes back five to ten years. Deal
with the Rural issue in Hana first, and all those issues, or leave Hana out of it is my
suggestion. We're Interim Rural. And there's a whole background and very important
issues why we're Interim Rural. We're the only Interim Rural place in Maui County.
That's the end of my vacation rental testimony.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Any questions regarding this? Ms. Anderson?
NOTE:

Pause.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... Thank you for coming, John. At the beginning of your
testimony... can you hear me?
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: At the beginning of your testimony, you mentioned that
there were illegal time shares and quasi-hotels or something. Can you ... clarify that?
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: I will clarify it. I didn't say there were illegal time shares. I said it's
an additional issue that has surfaced since my testimony almost four years ago. The
Hotel Hana Maui is going to time shares for a number of their units. Are the illegal
vacation rental places gonna start selling off their places as time shares? That's my point.
We don't even, the, the businesses ...there's, there's about, the ... the, the ones that have
been grandfathered in are the old Kauokea Cottages that the Aina family owned, called
the Heavenly.. .I don't know what they're called now ...the Heavenly Hana Inn across
the street. I think Fusai and Zenso ...have, are grandfathered in. The Hana Kai is legal.
The Hotel Hana Maui is legal. And I don't know that anybody else is. That's ... so
... {cleared throat} . .. anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any other questions for him on this issue? Ifnot, John, go ahead and start
the second one.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay, I'm gonna testify on the ... the roosters .. .{laughter} . .. but I
decided to testify on this because I've watched this issue for years, and I, it's one of these
issues that go why the ...heck. .. deleted, can they resolve such a simple issue. I mean,
we have these issues that never seem to get resolved. So ... (cleared throat). .. I know
there are bigger political implications than I'm considering, but a couple things. I, I've
had chickens. Uh .. .I've had, probably, up to 25, 30 chickens .. .{end of tape, start
IB} . .. we raised them for eggs and, and meat. And ... there was a time when we had
three or four different breeds. And we had three or four different roosters 'cause we
were, we wanted to be able to sustain those strains. Uh ... and my neighbors on ag land
had a whole bunch of the fancy breeds--like the Polish hens and whole bunch of the game
cock things. And they had roosters for each of those. They were breeding those fancy
breeds. So it was good reason for them to have a rooster for each of their breeds. But
... {cleared throat} . .. other than those two situations ...when we stopped breeding with
our, trying to keep pure lines, I got rid of all the roosters, except for one. And I don't
understand why it's not being enforced as a simple land use issue. In Hana.. .I don't live
in Hana town, but I can tell you that people, some people in Hana town have gotten sick
over the years from loss of sleep ... and I don't know why it's not being, it, it's just a land
use issue. The, the other thing is the roosters that we're talking about are largely
for. .. for fighting. And.. .1 appreciate that there's, that that sport is appreciated by a
number of ethnicities on the island. But the place to keep 'em isn't in urban areas. And
The other thing--and I'm not accusing anybody of being a... a drug dealer, but I think it's
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common knowledge that the roosters are related to gambling and some of the worse drugs
are used as currency in the cock fighting thing. That's, that's pretty common knowledge.
I don't have a solution except to say that maybe in the urban areas, maybe a simple
special use permit where anybody that can hear it can complain and stop it so that it
becomes ... special use permit, if all of Kahului town doesn't care about the roosters, then
go for it. But if, if Hana .. .(laughter) . .. a subdivision in Hana, people are losing sleep
and health over it, it shouldn't be allowed. So good luck with that one, and aloha.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Any questions for him on this issue? Ifnot, thank you, Mr. Buell,
Blumer-Buell. Ramaia Collins, next, who will be followed by John Vaughn.
MR. COLLINS: ... Hello, my name is Ramaia Collins. And I thank you for coming. I'm
speaking as a vacation rental owner/manager. I've been a Hana resident for 20 years.
And 17 years of that was spent doing massage therapy. And I was just plainly wearing
out from that service. So I was lucky enough, enough to have been, become partners on
some land. And I built my house by myself through all the permits to be a vacation
rental. I. . .I thought that would be my next business, which it has been for the last five
years. I pay GE taxes and TAT taxes for all that time. And I helped...well, it's my own
income. Also I have a housekeeper that. .. supports, helps support her family with that
income. It's also ...promoted to a lot of honeymooners. I have a lot of honeymooners
that come there and arrange for marriages. So right on my own road, I have a
housekeeper, a wedding planner. .. the photographer for weddings, and also a flower farm
that helps support ... she arranges for floral arrangements for the weddings. Also many
massage therapists come to the house and help the guests have a great experience here in
Hana. I. . .I feel like it's a service to ... actually...people of Maui. I have a lot of Maui
residents come and stay at the house, several per month. But I feel it's a, a beautiful way
to share this most beautiful environment of Hana with people from all over. And if you
could read my guestbook, some of the most beautiful experiences are had here in Hana.
And they ...
. . . they also are using the services of the, the cave ... tours and the hang gliders, and the
kayaking, and the stores, and they go out to eat at the Hotel. I, I just feel it's an integral
part of our community, having these vacation rentals. I do feel that there is a need to
have some legislation. And .. .I think that's a good thing, too. So thanks again, for
coming out.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions? Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Ramaia?
MR. COLLINS: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So you've had your TVR, your vacation rental for three
years, approximately?
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MR. COLLINS: Five years.
CHAIR TAVARES: Five years.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Five years?
MR. COLLINS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And have you ever applied for a conditional use pennit?
MR. COLLINS: No, I had some friends that have. And they went through lots of hoops and
never, it never was resolved. I don't know anyone that's actually, personally--I'm sure
that maybe there is someone--but I don't know of anyone that was very successful with
that. So .. .I've been waiting for, you know, meetings like this to have more of a
definition of what's required and ... then to proceed from there.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: How much do you charge?
MR. COLLINS: 225.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much.
MR. COLLINS: You're welcome.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Good evening. Thank you for being here.
MR. COLLINS: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Are you paying residential rates ... for your property tax?
MR. COLLINS: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Are you claiming a homeowner's exemption.
MR. COLLINS: Hmm.. .I'm not sure about that.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Would you object to paying resort rates, 8 dollars and 30 cents
per thousand on the assessed value of your property, as a vacation rental?
MR. COLLINS: Hmm ...what is that add up to .. .(laughter). ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Almost three--
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MR. COLLINS: I'd have to have my computer here.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: About-MR. COLLINS: Or a calculator.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: A little, about 2Y2 times more than what you're paying currently.
MR. COLLINS: How many more times?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: About 2Y2 times.
MR. COLLINS: Yes, I'd be willing.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you.
MR. COLLINS: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: ... Thank you. John Vaughn, to be followed by John Romain.
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Vaughn approached the podium.

MR. VAUGHN: ... Good evening, and we thank you all for coming out. I came to Hana for
five years, starting probably in 1995 ...utilizing vacation rentals most every time. One,
my original visit was with the Hotel. Then I found about vacation rentals, I didn't even
know they existed. I fell in love with Hana in year 2000, bought property, and have built
a house here, and now live here fulltime. I've been living here three years fulltime. I do
own and manage and live on the property. I live here fulltime, a vacation rental. I just
think that we need to keep Hana special and let people see how special Hana is. When I
came here and walked into the Hasegawa Store, the Ranch Store, I felt like that I was
back 15 years old or 12 years old because those were the same kind of grocery stores that
we had in my little town in South Carolina. And I think it's great for people to come now
from the mainland, who've never seen such things, to visit those type of places, to see the
true aloha that Hana has to offer. Most of my guests go to the caverns, they go to the lava
tube. And most of all, they really enjoy the thing called ...Maui Stables, which has
a...by about a four- or five-hour ride up into the top of the, toward Haleakala. And, you
know, it starts at 9 o'clock in the morning. It would be real, real difficult for somebody
who couldn't afford to pay the 350 a night to get over here by 9 o'clock in the morning
and catch the Maui Stable ride. But that's the reason that I would like to speak on behalf
of them and answer to a couple of questions. Yes, I pay residential rates now. And I
think it would be very appropriate to charge the, the 8 percent. Also 1'd like to make one
thing which people might not agree with, I think a liability policy of at least a million
dollars should be an absolute must, also.
NOTE:

Silence.
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CHAIR TAVARES: ... Is that concludes your testimony, sir?
MR. VAUGHN: That's it. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Any questions for--Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I, I didn't get your name.
MR. VAUGHN: John Vaughn.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: John. Thank you for coming, John.
MR. VAUGHN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Wait a minute, I have a question .. .(laughter) . ..
MR. VAUGHN: .. .(laughter) . .. Okay .. .(laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And I hope none of you take this personal. I,
I'm .. .I'm... this is an opportunity for us to get more information. So that's why I'm
asking the question. Have you ever applied for a permit, a conditional permit?
MR. VAUGHN: No, I have not. For the same simple reason--I understand that it is extremely
difficult and nobody seems to be able to tell you that, yes, people do get 'em. I don't
know of any .. .I would-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well-MR. VAUGHN: --love somebody answer, did anybody in Hana ever applied for one and gotten
one?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, there is a process and there are people who have
received conditional permits.
MR. VAUGHN: In Hana?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I don't know about Hana-MR. VAUGHN: Or any, okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And how much do you charge?
MR. VAUGHN: 190 for a two-bedroom, two-bath, three-year-old cottage.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much, John.
MR. VAUGHN: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES:
Libby Torres.

. . . Thank you.

Next testifier

IS

John Romain, to be followed by

MR. ROMAIN: Good evening, and thank you for coming out here. I think all of us really
appreciate it. This is an issue that, as you've ... already hearing, really .. .involves the
greater Hana district. It's more than just the vacation rentals. It's sort of the whole, it's
like a tapestry here where everything's interconnected and you start pulling strings and
who knows what would happen. I am a vacation rental owner and operator. I've lived in
Hana for, it'll be 20 years this June. And I've been doing vacation rentals for just over
18 years. I have paid transient and excise tax from day one. A few years ago when the
B&B ordinance came through, I was hoping to qualify, but I couldn't because everything
wasn't under the same roof. But at that time, I stopped taking the homeowner's
exemption. I believe that's very appropriate. Ifwe're making money off of our property,
I think we should be paying a higher rate than our neighbors that aren't doing that. But
I'd like to--and, and like Dan and Sandi, my property would probably qualify under most
ways that you're going. It's in the Urban District, it's right next to the Hana Kai. We are
to Code. I have a insurance agent that's very adamant about what we do. I have more
than a million dollar liability policy. But. .. to speak on, on--I know this is a really tough
one. You know, I mean, there's definitely a need for some form of regulation and, and
consistency. And at the same time, you know, sort of one size doesn't fit all in Hana.
And I know you can't address Hana as a separate entity from the rest of the island, but I
would hope that there is some form of flexibility--maybe even a grandfather... clause to
some people that might not qualify as well as others, but they've been in the business
doing it. We really need everything. If you add all of our rooms, including the Hotel
Hana Maui, we've come up, there's less than 200 rooms in this whole town. Now, one
hotel in Kaanapali has several times that. And Hana is becoming a more and more
popular destination. And without the vacation rentals, I'm afraid all we would be doing
is creating a void that would encourage another mid-range hotel or something--which I
don't think any of us want. So as I say, I'm ... you, we couldn't have things like the
Aloha Week or the Taro Festival or any of these events that, that require outside ... space.
Family reunions--I had a big one ...just over Thanksgiving. You know, and that's, we're,
we're filling the void by not having a medium-size hotel. So, again, I, I compliment you
for finally attacking and wrestling with this issue. And I don't envy what you're
.. .(laughter) . .. gonna have to ... to work through, but I would just encourage flexibility
or some sort of way that we can maintain what we have and at the same time be legal.
And I think that pretty much covers up my testimony.
CHAIR TAVARES: Could you state your name for the record, please?
MR. ROMAIN: Romain. John Romain. R, 0, M, A, I, N.
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CHAIR TAV ARES: Thank you.
MR. ROMAIN: Yes.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
Thank you.
And .. .I'll, I'll restate what
Member Johnson... excuse me, what Member Anderson stated. We're, we're just trying
to gather information, so we appreciate you folks being here. And sometimes people will
take the questions like we're for or against-MR. ROMAIN: Right. Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --and I don't think any of us are here to take a position at this
point. We wanna understand the situation.
MR. ROMAIN: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, I just wanted to say that first. Saying that, because we have
to deal with a big picture, if you folks are providing a service that perhaps may cause a
concern for a hotel who has overhead, who has to pay high property taxes, who has to
maintain an employee base ... on wages, et cetera... do you think that. .. the Hana
community has reached an optimum with respects to not taking away business from the
Hana Hotel to, to the point where their occupancy is too low to, for them to sustain
themselves? Or do they have more than enough? And you're not the person, maybe, to
answer it, but maybe if you have the sense, that helps us understand what we're dealing
with.
MR. ROMAIN: I don't think anyone in vacation rental is any way in competition with the
Hotel. We are in the low- to mid-range. The Hotel starts at 400 dollars a night. Ifwe get
guests that are wanting something special, we always refer them to the Hotel. Hana--it's
funny. In this town, it, it, competition is cooperation. And I think everyone of us, if we
can't accommodate or if the fit's not right, we send them to somebody, somebody else. If
anything, we're complementing and supplementing the Hotel. The Hana Ranch
Restaurant, almost every night--in fact, I've spoken to Peter Heinneman on that. I said,
you do a survey of who's in the restaurant at night, you're gonna find probably half the
room are vacation rental guests. So if anything, I think we supplement the Hotel. But I
don't see any way that we're--I mean, that's a five-star, that's ... and they're great
owners. And I think everybody in this town is very pleased with what we have right
now. And so we are .. .I mean, that is the backbone, but it can't accommodate, most
people can't pay those rates. You know, and I think that's the void that the vacation
rental people are paying ... or taking.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you for your comments.
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MR. ROMAIN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Ms. Anderson?
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: .. .(inaudible) . ..
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Romain?
MR. ROMAIN: '" Oh ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR T A VARES: You escaped too soon. Ms. Anderson has a question.
MR. ROMAIN: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: How long have you had your TVR?
MR. ROMAIN: Since 1987-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Eight-MR. ROMAIN: --of November.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: '87. And you've, you've never applied for a permit?
MR. ROMAIN: Yeah, it's the same story as everyone else. I've just heard that it's such a... can
of worms. As I say, when I. . .looked like the, or when the B&B ordinance went through,
I thought, well, this might be a... a way to do it. But I couldn't qualify for that. So
basically I've been just waiting for. .. what you folks are doing right now.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so you haven't looked into it to see the requirements
or if your fire flow standards meet the-MR. ROMAIN: We, everything is built-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --(inaudible due to interruption)-MR. ROMAIN: --to Code. And everything is permitted. And... as I say, my insurance agent
has, you know, there's fire extinguishers in the rooms and there is ... fire alarms and, and
all of that. But, but no, I haven't. And as I say, maybe it's just discouraging. And
basically, the, the ... common knowledge in town is that it just, you don't get permitted
and everybody's ... nobody wants to be illegal, but nobody has really found-- 20-
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I understand.
MR. ROMAIN: --you know, we haven't had that opportunity to do it. So I think .. .I don't think
anybody's hiding at all. I think it's, it's some, the time has come and hopefully this will
work out for everybody's interest.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: How much do you charge per night?
MR. ROMAIN: 135 to 250.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you very much, John.
MR. ROMAIN: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Libby Torres, to be followed by ...
NOTE:

Silence.

CHAIR TAVARES: ... a very creatively penmanship-signed sheet here ... P. O. Box 103l.
Whoever belongs to that box-ALL: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: --you're after Libby Torres.
ALL: .. . (laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAV ARES: Thank you.
MS. TORRES: Aloha. My name is Libby K. Torres. I wanna thank you all for coming to Hana
'cause we could never make the meeting out there in Kahului. And I do get emails from
MDR, they keep us in, you know, track of what everything else is happening out there.
And my situation is a little bit different. What I have is called an "ohana house" that we
built for our family. When they came to Hana, they could have a place to stay. But I live
right up the road from Wainapanapa State Park. So when people would go down there,
they couldn't get cabins because you would need to make the reservation one year in
advance. So they would come up, and if my place was open, they would ask if they
could stay overnight. It didn't start out that way, though. I, it was like a ohana house.
And it still is "ohana house" because my family uses it two to three months out of the
year. But when it's open .. .I am sorry, but I do rent it out as a vacation rental. So ... you,
you're asking about if we ever went in to ... to get a permit. We did. I built the place in
1997. In 1999,2000, when we started getting busy, we went in for a special use permit,
but it. . .it was my fault, I never followed through. And I never went back and ... uh .. .I
just started operating my place. And... 'til today. And I know it's wrong, but I'm glad
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you guys are out here because we really need all the vacation rentals that we can get
because the Hotel is a little bit too pricey. And what we charge or. .. what I have,
kama'aina rate is 62.50 for one bedroom, and for tourists it's 80 bucks. I think I'm the
cheapest one in Hana. And my place gets full quite regularly. And we do live on
property. My mom lives right next to the unit. I live in the back of it. And every time
the door bell rings if I have openings, I. .. rent it out. And if not, I send it out to Aloha
Cottage or whoever is open. And I think we need ...to get the permit process shortened
because we really do need vacation rentals in Hana. We've got so much crowd that
comes in. You can sit on our porch and count the cars that go down to Wainapanapa
every day. That's 300 to 500 cars that go down. And half of that do stop by and ask me
if! have rooms for rent. And I tell 'em sometimes. Sometimes I do. Sometimes I don't.
I've gotten so busy that. . .I am listed in Maui Review.
AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
MS. TORRES: .. .(laughter) . .. And I didn't even start out as a vacation rental .. . (laughter). ..
You know? And .. .I've gotten my GE license. I've gotten, you know, I've been TA,
you know, taxes, GE taxes. I've got business insurance. And ... everything was built to
Code. And I just wanna be legal.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. TORRES: That's it. .. (laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Are you done?
MS. TORRES: ., .{laughter} . .. Yeah .. .(laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Hold on a second. Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Thank you for your ... your... comments tonight.
MS. TORRES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
taxes ...

So like the other folks who I've asked regarding property

MS. TORRES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: . . . if this is something that we look at as far as making
adjustments, as far as taking away homeowner's exemption, taking away residential rates,
and having instead something higher than a residential rate--whether it's a resort rate or a,
something different--is that something you understand is potentially... on the table for
discussion?
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MS. TORRES: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any other questions? Ifnot-MS. TORRES: I cheap, yeah?
CHAIR TAVARES: --thank you very much ... (laughter). ..
MS. TORRES: " . (laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: '" (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: And after P. O. Box 1031, will be Carl Lindquist.
MR. EDEL: The name you couldn't read is Froyam Edel. And I normally don't write anything,
my wife writes it for me because I can't even read my own writing.
CHAIR TAVARES: So your first-MR. EDEL: But I know ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: --name is Floyd?
MR. EDEL: Froyam. F, R-CHAIR TAVARES: Could you spell it, please?
MR. EDEL: F, R, 0, Y, A, M.
NOTE:

Silence.

MR. EDEL: ... It's very common.
AUDIENCE: ., .(laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: And your last name?
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AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
MR. EDEL: Edel. E-CHAIR TAVARES: Edel?
MR. EDEL: E, D, E, L.
CHAIR TAVARES: E, D, E, L. Okay. Well, now that you say it and spell it, it looks like it
.. .(laughter) . ..
MR. EDEL: Okay-CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
MR. EDEL: --good.
CHAIR TAVARES: Go ahead.
MR. EDEL: I do not have a vacation rental. I'm a realtorlbroker. Have been for about 20 years
on the island. I've tried vacation rental in Kihei for awhile. I've lived in Hana on and off
for 30 years. A lot on. And it's a lot of work. It's not like people are out there just
reaping the benefits of people to stay somewhere. You've got to wait for people that are
checking in. Sometimes you have to cancel what you wanna do 'cause the plane was late
and they're not there. And you've gotta clean the place every time someone
stays--whether it's one night or a week. It's a lot of work that these people are doing in
vacation rental. I show property to people and sell homes to people that really wouldn't
buy if they didn't think they could do vacation rental. It helps pay the mortgage and the
expenses of owning a home in one of the most expensive places in the world. And if
vacation rental were not allowed, in my humble opinion, I think we would--I'm not
talking about just Hana, I'm talking about Maui--we would bankrupt. .. this County. The
trickledown effect of knowing, come, coming in to vacation rental, they, if you look in
The Maui News, they've got columns of adds. They print signs. They advertise. People
stay. They hire people. Every one of these people has a manager or somebody cleaning
it. All these people are buying groceries, going to the movies, renting cars. If they had to
stay in the Grand Wailea or a 300 dollar hotel, they wouldn't be coming to Maui. They'd
go somewhere else. It's a dangerous situation that we're getting into. I. . .I'm sure it
needs regulation. I'm sure it needs things that I don't know about. But I believe that
Hana and the County of Maui--and maybe the State, I don't know about the other
islands--needs vacation rental. It needs income for these people that also pays Federal
income tax. These people are making a living, they're paying Federal tax, State tax,
County tax, property tax, GE tax, all the taxes. It's not easy. But they pay. And I don't
think you should stop it .
... Thank you.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions?
... If not, thank you very much.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Carl Lindquist, to be followed by Ronald Lecker
NOTE:

Pause while Mr. Lindquist approached the microphone.

MR. LINDQUIST: ... Good evening, and thank you for coming out to Hana. Let me begin by
saying that I think it is very positive that steps are being taken to establish rules and
regulations which clearly define the ways in which bed and breakfast and vacation rental
owners may conduct their operations. Obviously, there are wide variety of opinions as to
what these rules and regulations should or should not contain. And it is hopeful that
through meetings such as this one, some middle ground might be found which will satisfY
all concerned. From my perspective, both as a Realtor and a long-time Hana resident, I
would like to offer a few comments. First, while there seems to be a perception that there
have been a great many buyers of Hana properties who made their purchases specifically
to put them into the vacation rental market, a search of the actual records proves this to be
untrue. Of the many sales that have been made through Hana Coast Realty--my firm--in
the past 20 years, only 13 have been made to purchasers who elected to put their new
properties into the vacation rental market. Further, five of these involved homes which
were already established as vacation rental properties when they were sold, which means
that in 20 years, our firm has seen the addition of exactly eight new vacation rental
units--a very small percentage of the total Hana sales we've handled to date. I hasten to
add that we are certainly not the only real estate organization in Hana, but those are the
numbers our records revel. My second point involves the economic impact of vacation
rentals in Hana. We are, in essence, a one-hotel/one-condominium town. And for
visitors on a budget who may be seeking less expensive accommodations, there are
vacation rentals to fill their needs. Events such as Aloha Week and the East Maui Taro
Festival literally sell out every room in Hana--many or most to local residents who not
only attend these community events, but who shop, dine, go horseback riding, snorkeling,
hang gliding, who add substantial dollars to Hana's business economy. To a lesser
degree, this same pattern continues throughout the entire year. .. and, and to it you must
add the formidable number of local jobs that are created for cleaning, maintenance, yard
work, and so on. And finally, I would like to mention another lesser known bonus that
Hana receives as a result of its vacation rental operations. As a past board member of the
Maui Arts and Cultural Center, I, along with Joanne Fanning of the Hana Arts
organization, have helped to coordinate an outreach program, which brings a minimum of
three free performances to Hana each year. Hotel Hana Maui has been very generous in
providing accommodations for many of these visiting groups, who not only perform for
the citizens of Hana, but who also give performances and demonstrations at Hana School.
In some instances, particularly when there is a technical support needed, these groups can
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involve quite a large number of people, and it seems unfair to unduly burden the Hotel.
So on many occasions, we have turned to the vacation rental operators for donations of
the needed rooms. They have also donated rooms for teachers, lecturers, and others who
come here, both to entertain and educate people who would not or could not come to
Hana at all if we were not able to provide proper housing. I thank you for coming to our
community and wish you well in helping to shape a workable plan for fairly regulating
Hana's vacation rental businesses. Thank you.
CHAIR TAV ARES: Thank you, Mr. Lindquist. Any questions? Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Lindquist, for your
comments. Your testimony, written testimony--thank you for doing that--brings, I think,
to the table another perspective that hasn't been brought up yet. And that is ... that
property tax assessments are based on comparables--being that there's over 60,000 TMKs
that we don't have the manpower to go out and assess every single property every year,
so we do comparables. So in your testimony, you talk about the five homes which
already establishes vacation rentals that were sold-MR. LINDQUIST: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --and I'm, I'm assuming that they were sold primarily because
they, I mean they had a market value that was based on the fact that they were vacation
rentals. And this creates a problem for the people who are living around these areas who
are getting impacted by this increased value, property tax assessment. So help me
understand that. I mean, that's something that we're faced with, with people who have
very strong opposition to vacation rentals. And this is one of the major reasons that we as
a body deal with when we talk about budget and taxes, et cetera. Help me understand
where your perspective is in this area.
MR. LINDQUIST: Well, from my own experience, I can tell you ... Mr. Kane, that, that the
income from the vacation rental has not been a primary reason for the purchase of, of a
new home--that I've been involved in. There certainly is, as, as Froyam brought up, there
certainly is the, the realization that for someone who is purchasing a second home and is
not going to be here more than a month or two out of the year, that the possibility of, of
deriving some income to help offset the cost is there. But I've never sold a, a business as
such. I've never sold, I've never been involved with that. .. that kind of a thing.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. No, and I appreciate you bringing this forward because
although maybe you as an individual realty company were aware of, of the situation that I
described to you--and that's one of the main issues that's put on the table for us to have to
deal with when it comes to, you know, why are you charging me 26 percent more on my
property, or 47 percent more, or 85 percent more ...which a lot of you out there ...know
about. I mean, Honolulu, you read the paper every day now and that's all they're talking
about.
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MR. LINDQUIST: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And, and it's because the assessments. And when we have
situations like this where properties are being sold because of their potential income
value, that's what we're facing. So ... Chair, thank you for letting me go on a little, but
this, just so you folks understand ... {laughter} . .. It's not a simple thing for us. It's, it's a
very complex issue that impacts--like somebody testified earlier, it's all intertwined. I
think the gentleman talked about you pull a little thread and it impacts other things. And
this is one of those things. So I, 1-MR. LINDQUIST: I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --appreciate your comments. Thank you.
MR. LINDQUIST: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... Hi, Carl-MR. LINDQUIST: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --thanks for coming. You mentioned, you know, in your
capacity as a realtor. .. people who have purchased properties that had established
vacation rental. .. use and, or people who then turned the property into vacation rental
use. Is there a property management or a vacation management company ... (end a/tape,
start 2A) . .. assist these people ...with their vacation rental-MR. LINDQUIST: There-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --schedules?
MR. LINDQUIST: There is a travel company here that does ...manage some vacation rental
units. Yes. We, we don't do any property management at Maui Coast-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But there is-MR. LINDQUIST: --Realty.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --a company in Hana that someone can use, utilize to
manage their vacation rental-MR. LINDQUIST: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --if they're an off-island owner.
- 27 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 9, 2006 (Hana)

MR. LINDQUIST: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
MR. LINDQUIST: Okay.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Our last-AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: --testifier, signed up, is Ronald Lecker. If there's anyone else who wishes
to offer testimony, please come and sign up here or we'll call you up and then you can
sign up afterwards. Okay, Mr. Lecker.
MR. LECKER: Mahalo for coming over and ...
· .. listening to our... what we have to say. Uh ... I'm here to talk about fowl.
NOTE:

Silence.

MR. LECKER: ... Uh... my mother-in-law, she raise fowl. .. now a long time.
· .. And now ... I'm raising fowl also.
NOTE:

Silence.

MR. LECKER: ... I just. .. retired from the County after 35 years of service. So now it gives
me a lot of time to be with my fowls. So ...
· .. I have a, a dog that. .. that. .. watch over my fowls, too. If other dogs come, she'll
protect the fowls.
NOTE:

Silence.

MR. LECKER: ... And...that's all what I have to say 'cause .. .I just love my fowls. Thank
you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Could you state your name for the record?
MR. LECKER: Ronald Lecker.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Mr. Lecker, do you know what your zoning is where you live?
MR. LECKER: Rural.
CHAIR TAVARES: You'reinRural?
MR. LECKER: Yeah. So-CHAIR TAVARES: And you know the, the bill that's being considered is for Residential
zoned... only?
MR. LECKER: No. No.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.
MR. LECKER: You're welcome.
CHAIR TAVARES: So you may live happily ever after with your fowl.
MR. LECKER: Yeah.
ALL: ... (laughter) . ..
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: .. .(laughter). .. I'm sorry, I shouldn't be so glib. But, yeah, right now the
bill is for .. .limitations within the Residential and Zero-Lot-Line and Apartment zoning.
It is not in.. .intended to impact Rural and Agricultural zoning, at this point. Thank you.
Is there anyone else? Oh, I got one more .
. . . Urn ...David Greenburg.
MR. GREENBURG: '" First of all, I wanna thank everybody for coming out here. Urn ... I've
been waiting for eight years to have something to say to someone to come out
here--being illegal, as we all are. And, of course, I didn't properly apply to become legal,
partially because I was told on and off by County people that it wouldn't do any good.
And sometimes they'd say, yeah, it would do good, but we're not gonna do anything
about it. And so, you know, the answer to your question about that, it's like really
confusing and you can't blame any of us for not really trying this. It just wasn't in the
cards. I, I think that. . .I understand what. .. Councilmember Kane said about, you know,
the impacting ... financially on that level. I read the papers. I saw the average home of
Maui going from like 400-something-thousand to almost 800,000 in a matter of a couple
years. I don't believe that's because the vacation rentals. I mean, it just goes way in the
astro limits for a lot of reasons--vacation rentals being only one small part. I, I think I
- 29 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 9, 2006 (Hana)

wanna talk more about it a human thing. You, because everybody said so many good
things about facts and statistics and problems, but. . .I've, it's hard work doing, being a
vacation rental. You don't make a lot of money. You barely, it helps you pay a little bit
of the mortgage, and that's about it. But it's really, for me it's been really great work.
I've met so many interesting people from all over the world. And it just enriched my life,
and I think I was able to enrich their lives when I came to Hana. My vacation rentals
were a little bit more unique and a little bit more illegal than most of them.
AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
MR. GREENBURG: They're kind of-AUDIENCE: .. . (laughter). ..
MR. GREENBURG: '" (laughter) . .. They're, they're sort of ecologically oriented.
AUDIENCE: .. .(laughter) . ..
MR. GREENBURG: And-AUDIENCE: .. .(laughter) . ..
MR. GREENBURG: --it's sort oflike fancy camping. Urn ...but, you know, I, I, I've ...
. . . I've been able to impart some of my love to so many people from all over the world .
. . . And I, I would hope to continue that to some extent in the future. But, you know,
when I talk to people, I mean, I don't, Ijust want to say that there are a lot of people that
wouldn't even come to Maui if it wasn't for vacation rental. I mean, you get tired of
staying at those big hotels. I mean, you get addicted to Maui, but you don't wanna keep
paying, 3, 4 hundred dollars for a hotel room, and now even sometimes without an ocean
view on the other side. You get tired. And the only reason people come back is 'cause
they wanna be part of the real Maui--which is not along the, the tourist zones. And the
way they be part of the real Maui is to stay with people like, that are behind me here.
And it's what, I think the vacation rentals is what's make, making Maui even greater.
And I'm happy to be part of it, and I would love to be part of something legal somehow.
And I would pay more taxes, of course, as everybody would. Maybe not as much as the
hotels, but-AUDIENCE: " .(laughter) . ..
MR. GREENBURG: --half-way in between I would like to. Thank you very much.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions? Ms. Anderson?
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... Hi, David.
MR. GREENBURG: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: How much do you charge for your fancy camping?
AUDIENCE: .. . (laughter) . ..
MR. GREENBURG: Um ...well ...
AUDIENCE: .. . {laughter} . ..
MR. GREENBURG: ... I actually started at 45 dollars for, for a, for a little tree house thing.
And then... because they, they were in so much demand, I went up. And, and, and now I
charge between 100 and 125.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Then, then how many units do you have?
MR. GREENBURG: I have-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I mean how, how many people can you accommodate?
MR. GREENBURG: Um .. .I, I kind of--okay, to be real honest with you, I, I, I had up to three
and even four units. And then I got really busted for two because of issues of, of
permitted structures. So now I'm down to one because it's like, kind of a permitted
structure. And so-AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
MR. GREENBURG: --it's not like a real tree house. But you know, and I'm happy with one.
And just happy with one is, is interesting. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
MR. GREENBURG: Okay.
AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: .. .(laughter) . .. Thank you.
AUDIENCE: .. .(applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Is there anyone else who would-AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
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CHAIR TAVARES: --like to offer some comments at this point?
· .. Yes? Just come up and you can sign up afterwards.
MR. PILON: Uh-CHAIR TAVARES: State your name for the record.
MR. PILON: Pilon. That's my family name. And my first name is Sylvain. And we brought
property here five years ago, from Mr. Lindquist by the way. And...we wanted to do
agriculture ... but it's, it's very...well, it's a small piece ofland and ...well ...
· .. the, we started to look into the vacation rental because we're, we're not rich people,
we retired here, as a source of income and also to offer something, like maybe fancy
camping like my... the man before me, and offering something different, a different
perspective on Maui. We spent quite some time with people And ...
· .. we don't have spa and stuff like that, but. ..people like to ...know about Hawaii and
what its love of it. And if we can help that way, we, that's what we like to provide. We
show them how to cook, for example, about the indigenous food, what's
what. .. and... stuff like that. And...my wife has look into the permitting and she said,
well, you know, we, we even went to Wailuku and you know, just. . .it's not
straightforward, so we you just say man, let's you know ... (laughter) . .. forget about
that, when it get clear, we just apply for it, bing, bang, and you know, you pay more tax if
you have to and no problem, you know. But I think... there is definitely people who look
for other than, other experience than 300, 400 or 1,000 dollar a night at the Maui hotel.
So the vacation rental offer that. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: ... Any questions? If not, thank you. Go ahead and sign up with the Staff
there. Go ahead, sir.
NOTE:

Pause.

MR. MARDFIN: ... Welcome. My name is Ward Mardfin. And I hadn't planned to testify
here tonight at all. I don't own any .. .in, on Maui. I don't have a vacation rental. I have
my own home in Wakiu. I'm a neighbor of Robert Carroll. Urn .. .! just wanna relate
one thing that happened to me on Jan, it was either January 1st or January 2nd • I was
driving home from Hana... and on the ... Uakea Road, and this car kind of stopped in
front of me and it just wasn't moving and I was a little concerned. And then he went up a
little bit and pulled off. And so I pulled next to him and I said, are you lost, can I help
you? He says, well, you know this about. . .4 or 5 o'clock at night. And he says he's
looking for a place to stay. And I said, well ... you know, what are you looking for? He
says, well, we can't afford the hotel and, and I can't find any place. And I was gonna tell
'em, take 'em to the Ainas, which is a legal place two doors down from where I live.
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And he said, well, I, I looked at everything and I just couldn't find anything. And I, in
my heart I felt really bad for the man, but, and his wife, but we just don't have enough, in
some sense or at least around the vacation time we didn't seem to have enough. That's
just one instance where I felt sorry for the, the visitor who was kind of stuck out here.
The second thing 1'd like to say is the Ainas is two doors down from me. And while
everybody thinks we have this huge house, it actually is a one-bedroom house.
And.. .I've had my sisters come out here, by brother-in-law from the Big Island, a friend
of mine from Japan. And what we do is we put them up at the Ainas, which is, was
referred to earlier as a legal structure. And it's just really nice. I have my friends right,
practically next door. They can come over for breakfast and we can go out and have a
good time. So from my point of view, it--and we, we've never had any problem with the
guests that have stayed there. And we're maybe 100 yards away from them. So from at
least my perspective, it's been a, a very nice thing to have around, having these bed and
breakfast. Would I wanna see ten times as many? No. But at the level that it seems to
be, it, it's very nice service that's offered to people.
CHAIR TAVARES: ... Any questions?
· .. Thank you for sharing your thoughts with us.
MR. MARDFIN: Mahalo.
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Last call, anyone else?
· .. Jump right up there. Okay, here we go.
NOTE:

Pause while Ms Buckley approached the microphone.

MS. BUCKLEY: ... Hi, my name is Rebecca Buckley. And I'm the OwnerlManager of Hana's
Tradewind Cottages and Tradewind Tropicals Flower Farm. And I've been an active
farmer for, well, since ... 1986,20 years. And I also have had vacation rentals as well. I
live .. .in Kealaku, in the Hana Ag Park, zoned Agricultural. Uh ... but I found that you
have to be diversified to live in Hana. It's pretty hard to pay your mortgage and raise a
family as a farmer. So ... sort of by necessity, I got into the vacation rental business.
And I found that there was tremendous need for it, not just for. .. tourist coming to Hana,
but for just local people. I mean, Hana is really a vacation spot for people who wanna
take a break from Lahaina or Kihei and come to Hana, relax, take a break. And so, you
know, it, it provides that service for people here.
· .. And... that's all I have to say.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Kane? ... (inaudible) . .. (laughter) . .. You have
one now, right?
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, I have one now .. . {laughter} . .. No.
ALL: '" (laughter) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: '" Some comments earlier were made regarding recognition of
community plans, general plans ... the limitations. We're coming up on a revision to that
Plan... and it seems as though Hana needs to have a discussion within the community
and share collectively...to those people who represent Hana in the General Plan
Advisory Committee--which, by the way, there's a couple of members here. Urn ...
. . . What is your sense of that? And, and beyond that, if there's gonna be ...vacation
rentals allowed in Hana.. .I mean, do you, would you folks agree that it has to be--and
just the previous gentleman stated.. .I mean, maybe it's comfortable now, but if we put
forward, as an example, a regulatory, a simplified regulatory issue or, or, or... a proposal
that makes it so easy that now you're gonna end up getting ten times more people coming
out of the woodwork to go do vacation rentals, obviously that's not what you folks wanna
see happen as well. So my-MS. BUCKLEY: Well-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --my question is do you think there needs to be some regulatory
limit, and that we need to look at it from a... district or region-by-region view? And just
answer for Hana--do you folks think that there should be a limit? Should there be only
150, since numbers given by Mr. and Mrs. Simoni is ... you know, 133 and 108 on two
reports. Should we cap it at 80? 100? ISO? Nothing? 500? I mean is there, do you
have a sense?
MS. BUCKLEY: Well, I can only tell you from my neighborhood. I live in ag, in an
agricultural park. .. five- and ten-acre lots. And basically what's happened is that almost
nobody except. .. for me and a few other people in my neighborhood actually are actively
engaged in agriculture. And most of the people who live there either work someplace
else outside of the neighborhood or there are really a lot of vacation rentals in my
neighborhood already. And nobody wants to come forth and say I'm doing it because
everyone knows it's illegal. And ... you know, I, I do think it's important to, to look at
that because if you build an agricultural park and then nobody does agriculture in
it. . .why is it still zoned Agriculture? I mean, a few people do agriculture, like myself.
But I don't make enough money to make a living. Not on five acres. I'd need 500 acres.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You knew that going in, though. You knew that going in that-MS. BUCKLEY: No-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --only five acres--
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MS. BUCKLEY: --I didn't know that going in because I went in 20 years ago. And I could
pretty much make it on agriculture 20 years ago. But things have changed in 20 years.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Things that you didn't anticipate? Things that weren't
and ...weren't, you weren't able to anticipate or things that weren't apparent that showed
up unexpectedly? And I'm just, it's just helping me understand, I think, this whole issue
of, you know, things are evolving. Okay? And so a lot of people in this room are saying
we didn't go in intending to do it. I mean, we had the Torres' come in and say we have a
"ohana".
MS. BUCKLEY: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: But you know what, it's hard and things are, it just, it's
happening that way. And there's different, unique situations.
MS. BUCKLEY: It just seems like it's more expensive all the time to live here. Urn ... Hana
used to be a little bit less expensive. You know, land was cheaper 20 years ago. You
know, building costs were cheaper. Gas was cheaper. Labor was cheaper. I mean, you
know, everything seems like it's gone up. Uh... you know, and I found living in Hana
you just have to be diversified. You have, for, for me anyway, being self-employed, I
have to do a number of things to make ends meet. And you know, your question of if we
open up vacation rental, wi11like everybody do it? Nah.. .I don't think so. I don't think
everybody has that kind of work ethic .. . (laughter) . ..
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ... (laughter) . ..
MS. BUCKLEY: Because it takes a lot of work to do vacation rental. You know, you have to
be really committed. It's seven days a week. And, you know, it's a lot of work. I, I
don't think it would be like then all of a sudden everybody in town is doing vacation
rental. But I think what's happening is there's an underground of people that are doing
... (laughter) . .. vacation rental that. .. you know, they don't wanna corne to a meeting
because they don't want anyone to know about them. They don't wanna pay any taxes
because they don't want anyone to know. That's my opinion. But I don't think it would
be like everybody is going to open a vacation rental ifit's, becomes legal.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, and I apologize. It was a figure of speech when I say
"everybody", but it was merely to try and find if there is some .. .if there is some area
that's gonna be some kind of optimum. I mean, again, that's a perception, obviously.
So-MS. BUCKLEY: You mean, like grandfather everybody in-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No.
MS. BUCKLEY: --who's there now-- 35 -
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, I'm not-MS. BUCKLEY: --or .. .(laughter) . .. -COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --talking about grandfather. I'm talking about ... you know, if
there's only 108 that somebody's saying, you know 133 that's somebody's saying, and
yet you're saying there's a lot that won't even come out and say anything... so you know
realistically there could be 200 going on. And I, we don't know that because some
people, we, again, we don't know. So, I mean, we've got people shaking their heads, but
at the same time ... you know, you just said that a lot of people in your agriculturally
zoned neighborhood that are doing it, that aren't coming out and admitting anything.
And now we're just talking about. .. quaint Hana. We're not talking about, you know, the
big city out there ... and collectively Maui County, the island of Molokai, the island of
Lanai, all of central, west side, south side. And we're talking-MS. BUCKLEY: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --collectively, you know, potentially the report comes up with,
what, 12 hundred, 13 hundred, The Kauaian Institute. And potentially there could be a
couple of thousand. People thought there were 8,000 at once.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: That's true.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You know? So we don't, we just don't know what the exact
number is and what we're dealing with and what those impacts are. I mean, we're
hearing a lot of the positives, with exception to a few people who are giving us some of
those negatives.
MS. BUCKLEY: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And we need to hear more of those negatives, quite frankly,
because, again, these are the communities that you're living in too. And as you get older
and you go through your phase and your kids start growing up and they having a
different kind of Mani ...
MS. BUCKLEY: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... and Maui County, that's what we have to deal with as policy
makers. So that's why we're asking these questions because you're asking us to make it
easier. Which is gonna make it easier . .. which is gonna have a lot more people come in
and go, hey, I'm gonna go do that too. See? And there's, you know, you go a little too
far and we have a situation. So, Chair, I apologize. Thank you.
MS. BUCKLEY: Okay.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... Thank you for coming, Rebecca. Um ...
· .. would you be willing to tell us how much of your income is derived from vacation
rentals, an annual. ..ballpark amount?
NOTE:

Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... You can-MS. BUCKLEY: .. .{laughter} . ..
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --say "no" if you don't want to.
MS. BUCKLEY: .. .(laughter). .. Ithink I'd rather not say that ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Because-MS. BUCKLEY: ... because ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --you know, if. . .if ...

· .. if the Council were to pass a bill to make it legal, and then you would have to come in
and get a permit ...
· . . you would have to disclose, in some instance, you would have to disclose what your
income is. And that would affect your real property assessment. So ...the assessed
valuation on your Ag property would increase. And it may have a negative effect on
people who want to truly farm ag land. So-MS. BUCKLEY: Right. Well, I, I am truly fanning. And, I mean, if I make a lot farming? I
mean, then would my taxes go up, if, if I could increase my income through fanning, do
more gift boxes, make more money, then would my taxes go up, too? Or, or just
vacation rental? I mean ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, see, that's one of the quandaries we have to deal
with because it's illegal to have vacation rentals on Ag land right now. And so that
would be ... something that the tax assessment people would have to deal with--how
much of your assessment is based on your actual farming and how much of it is based on
income derived from a vacation rental.
MS. BUCKLEY: Do--
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so-MS. BUCKLEY: --well, what about people who don't farm ... {laughter} . .. that are on Ag
land? I mean, and the fact that I do farm on Ag land, does that mean my assessment
would go down? I mean .. . {laughter} . .. you know what I'm saying?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No, what I, I'm trying to get at is that one of the arguments
that we hear all the time is, as Mr. Kane mentioned, is that. .. property that's supposed to
be residential in nature or a primary residence for somebody...that, that has income
because of vacation rentals causes the assessed valuation of that property to go up and
then in tum all of your neighbors' assessed valuation also goes up. So ...that's one of the
things that we have to deal with in the overall scheme of this. So now I forgot what I was
gonna ask you, but thank you anyway.
AUDIENCE: " . {laughter} . ..
MS. BUCKLEY: Okay.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
MS. BUCKLEY: Okay.
AUDIENCE: ... {applause} . ..
CHAIR TAV ARES: Okay, we have Fawn-AUDIENCE: ... {applause} . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: --Helekahi-Burns.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ... {inaudible} . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... {laughter} . ..
NOTE:

Pause while Ms. Helekahi-Burns approached the microphone.

MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: ... Aloha, Planning Commission [sic}. And welcome to Hana. My
name is Fawn Helekahi-Burns. And I am here representing myself and also my father
who is a senior citizen that lives in the subdivision where I was raised, right in the middle
of the subdivision here in Hana. First of all, fowl in residence. I. . .I am for fowl in
residence at this point because in Hana that's just the lifestyle which...we all have
alternative ways and means of getting food. We cannot dictate to whether or not the
people who do have chickens and all these other fowl, animals ... whether or not they use
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it for food or alternative reasons. But most of them still do eat the eggs. You know, a lot
of them still eat eggs off the chickens that they do da kine. I know that for a fact 'cause I
do have family members who do have chickens in the .. .in residential area. So for me,
doing, being that our society and economic ... our economic stability here in Hana is quite
challenged, I believe that if we take this right away for a lot of our Hana residents, then
this could be a downfall of not only the food sustainability for a lot of our people in
Hana, but also our family structure because a lot of our families here in Hana do live
multi-families in one household. So you know this is, does help with some way the
means and the, their income, budget and what they expend each month. Urn... on
vacation rentals, I'm against vacation rentals. I am against vacation rentals. I am against
vacation rentals. And this is the reason Why. Number one, contributes to the lack of
affordable housing for Hana residents. As you do know, Hana, the housing does .. .in
Hana comes quite rare, and for those that are available, are not affordable for those
people in Hana who have been here for generations. And these are the people that I look
at. Because in order for them to maintain their stability here in Hana, they have to be
able to have a household. And it's unfortunate that they need to all pile up in one
household to be able to remain here in Hana. You know, and I truly believe vacation
rentals who could, had been an opportunity for Hana families to reside in is now owned
by people who don't live in Hana... don't live in the State, lot of 'em, who don't pay
taxes, and they're able to make money off of their third or second home here in Hana by
allowing it to be ...rented out as, for vacation people. So that's number one. It does, it
lack, it contributes to the lack of housing for Hana residents. Number two .. .it also in the
infrastructure, sewer and rubbish ... all these kind of things are paid by the taxpayers of
Hana, of the taxpayers of Maui, of the taxpayers ofthis County. You know, people who
live outside of Hana or outside of the State, they don't have to pay these things.
However, they contribute to our trash here in, at our landfill here in Hana. We, I don't
know if you guys are aware, but we don't take out our trash. It gets piled up in a puu or a
mountain down in our landfill. You know, so that is one thing of which they don't
contribute to. And it's, it becomes a burden upon the taxpayers. Road maintenance--they
don't contribute to road maintenance. All these people who come in, they pay their taxes
to stay there, however, the people who gets the money, they don't pay for road
maintenance, they don't pay for these things that are, you know, for the people to be able
to have to get to the vacation rental. Again, taxpayers. Another burden. Water usage,
the depleting of our resources. Hana is already supplying a lot of Maui from water. Can
you imagine if we take all the water back 'cause we using 'em here in Hana? That whole
Maui would be, end up, you know, they would all be unfortunately... unfortunately they
will have a shortage because water. .. water does not come in sun. And it's obvious, like
these past days it's been really low here in Hana. The water, the ... the river water. Only
today it kind of picked up, the water level. That's another one. Another one ... and I do
have ... some conditions that I would like to ...to suggest to you guys. Number one, ifwe
do have to have it, I would rather it be confined in one area. That's ifwe have to. I would
rather go against it. You know, but if we, you know, if we really have to, I'd rather it be
confined in one area. And another one is that I would rather people who live in Hana or
who reside or pay taxes should be the ones who get the vacation rentals. 'Cause the other
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people who don't, who, who is not from ... from Hawaii, who don't contribute to
infrastructure and road maintenance, they shouldn't have the right to do it. And-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: Oh, I'll sign up again.
CHAIR TAVARES : You can conclude in a minute.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: Okay. So that's just the one thing where I, I feel if, if we have to put
a stipulation on it, it should be people from Hana, first priority given to those who have
generational link, links here so we can maintain their stability here in Hana--which the
lifestyle of Hana really, really, really depends on these people staying here. You know,
we cannot let the people who has been here for generations think they can't afford to live
here anymore. And if we keep on taking their rights back and keep on making the, their
taxes come up, guess what? There goes Hana's lifestyle, there goes Hana. Without the
Hana residents, the Hawaiian Hana residents--sorry for those who are not Hawaiian--but
those who have been here for generations, they contribute to the unique lifestyle of Hana.
Thank you and have a good new years.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions? Ms. Anderson?
AUDIENCE: ... (applause) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm sorry. I didn't get your name.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: Fawn.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Fawn. Thank you very much for coming. Do you
know ...having been born and raised here, are you aware of cottages that would have
normally been available for long-term rental that have converted to short-term vacation
rentals?
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: I, for a fact, can't, can't say that. But I, I do know that
economic-wise, do, those who would rather go vacation rental way than to monthly
rentals to locals because of the, the waging of the money, how much money it makes.
You know, so a lot of people out here with vacation rentals, they are here to make money.
You know, for the sustainability, for their lifestyle whatever it might be. But you know,
they're gonna go for the ... the better amount out. You know, and that's, you know,
everybody would. I would. You know, I would if I have to da kine. I not gonna lie. So
it, they would go for what is better for, you know, the money in tum, the money intake.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So you haven't seen .. .let's say in the last ten years, you
haven't seen an influx of, say, ohana cottages that have come on the market for long-term
rent ... (inaudible). ..
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MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: I know for a fact some vacation rentals are, you can make a... a deal
with them for them to be able to rent it for a month to you. However, that price, that
month amount that they give those people ... 2,000 dollars a month . . .I mean... a lot of
people in Hana cannot afford that. So that's kind oflike how the monthly rentals go right
now, at the rate if you wanna go monthly, you know .. .if you wanna rent a vacation
rental on the monthly, the monthly scale ... (end a/tape, start 2B) . ..
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... (end aftape, start 2B) . .. then there doesn't appear to
be enough long-term rentals to sustain the local population in Hana--if you're telling me
that. .. most of the families are doubling up and maybe tripling up in one house.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: What contributes to that is the fact that the, the prices of how the
housing are going. You know, the pricing, that's the part. You know, is that the pricing
it's quite steep and that a lot of people who dwell here in Hana, you know, don't have the
finances to be able to support that. You know, and that's pretty much where it is right
now, you know, is being able to support a loan at, you know, 1,200 dollars a month. You
know, that's kind of how a loan would be going for a house right now in Hana, you
know, 'cause in the last five years, it had grown at least 500,000 dollars for a house. I am
not lying. From when I first moved back, which was eight. .. seven years ago, I went
away for school for awhile and I came back home with my husband and my ohana. And
the price was pretty reasonable at 300,000 dollars. Now, you gotta be, you buying 'em
for 700,000 dollars. And I'm not lying. That's how much these houses are going for. So
who can afford that? I got a uncle who's taking out a loan for 700,000 dollars and he
works three jobs! Why? 'Cause his, his daughter needs a house, she wants to move back
to Hana. She wants to raise her kids here. So what? He's going out on a limb and
paying 700,000 dollars for the house. And that is how much the prices of the houses in
Hana goes. You know, I know people outside in Wailuku cannot afford that. You know?
This is not reasonable in the State of Hawaii. You know, this is what's going on
throughout the whole State. You know? And my gripe is the same thing throughout the
whole State--affordable housing, affordable housing. So that's kind of just where I'm at
with the affordable housing thing.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for sharing that.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Uh ...
. . . I'll talk to you after the meeting 'cause I, I think you have some misconceptions about
taxes. These people who are buying vacation rentals are paying taxes in Maui and to the
State. They're not getting away because they, you know, from ... out of state buying it.
If you buy property in Hawaii, you pay taxes in Hawaii.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: Taxes-- 41 -
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CHAIR TAVARES: That's one ofthe things.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: But are, is the taxes all including infrastructure and-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: --road maintenance and all ofthat-CHAIR TAVARES: It's real-MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: --in there-CHAIR TAVARES: --property taxes that they would have to be paying, the TAT, and the GET
goes to the State of Hawaii. Road improvements and maintenance, that tax come from
gasoline taxes. So if they're renting a car and putting gas in their car, they're paying
those taxes, too.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: Okay. And I have a question for that. Are they only paying the
taxes on what they make? Or are they paying taxes-CHAIR TAVARES: No, they-MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: --for their whole income?
CHAIR TAVARES: No, they're not paying any in ...they may not pay income taxes. But that's
another story. And the County doesn't get anything from income taxes. We get our
source of income from-MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: The State.
CHAIR TAVARES: --TAT; from property taxes, mostly; and gasoline fuel tax for Maui County
pays for our roads and stuff in Maui County.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: I'm just, I'm sure that there's something where I'm paying, picking
up the bill for.
AUDIENCE: .. .(laughter) . ..
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: You know, you can say that, you know, but I'm sure that there's one
thing that they taking my one dollar for. There's at least something, something-CHAIR TAVARES: 1'11-MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: --around here-- 42 -
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CHAIR TAVARES: I'll talk with you after the meeting.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: --that's miss, da kine. Okay.
CHAIR TAVARES: Because that's getting-MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: I just like-CHAIR TAVARES: --off on taxes.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: --that be on record. Yeah?
AUDIENCE: .. . (laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: ... (laughter) . .. Okay.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you for sharing with us.
MS. HELEKAHI-BURNS: Mahalo.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
AUDIENCE: .. . (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Anyone else?
AUDIENCE: .. . (applause) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: ... Okay, just come forward. Come forward.
MR. HANCHETT -CHING: Pick one.
CHAIR TAVARES: She can go first she's closer, and you can go next.
MR. HANCHETT-CHING: All right.
AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
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MS. PLENTY: ... (inaudible) . .. Hi, my name is Nancy Plenty. Thank you for coming. Just
before .. . (laughter) . .. I start on.. .I thought the chicken thing was about all the wild
chickens all running around. They're just, they're a real problem, too. You know, I
know you're talking about the roosters, but are you aware that's a problem, too, the wild
chickens? Anyway-UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ... (inaudible) . ..
MS. PLENTY: --it's a problem for me.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER, FROM THE AUDIENCE: .. .(laughter) . ..
MS. PLENTY: Uh... but I'm talking .. . (laughter) . .. about the vacation rental thing. I have a
business here in Hana with my partner, Barry Ching. He's .. .it's a local family. And
we're not exactly a vacation rental. It's ... Luana's Spa Retreat. We do have one unit for
overnight accommodations. It's a yurt. I've listened to everything that everybody said,
and I think I'm not gonna go over and over the issues, but I think ...the important things
to emphasize are that. .. that it, there is a need for vacation rentals, in this town especially.
Because people are flocking here. You drive that road every day, Mr. Carroll, you've
seen it. There's like so many people coming here. They all wanna have that experience
of Hana. They want to experience Hawaii. And there's no where else for them to stay,
they get lost. Like Ward said, you know, they need somewhere to stay. And it's, it's a
viable business contributing to the, to the County economic base. I think it, there's no
denying that. I also agree that it needs to be, there needs to be oversight and regulation. I
think what, what John said about the zoning is real important to look at--you know, what
is the zoning. I'm not saying ...having any answers to that question, but. .. that's
something to consider, you know, because then that keeps it from being a free for all, not
anybody can just do anything anywhere, you have to look at where it is. Our particular
situation is we are right here in, in town. It's a family that's a third-generation ... family,
the Chang family. There was a previous store on the property. It was in commercial use.
Like many of the other vacation rental owners, we all have a desire to be as legal as
possible. And I was told at the Planning Department that our zoning is in compliance
with the Community Plan--which is Small Business Residential, SBR, I think it's
called--which, however, has not actually been created ... (laughter) . .. yet, as an actual
zoning. So in terms of doing any permitting process or applying for anything, it's like I,
there's no zoning that I can apply for because it's, we are in compliance with the
Community Plan, but the Community Plan doesn't match what's, what the laws are. So I
think that's something that the Council needs to look at, you know, to create some kind
of consistency in the laws with the community plans. And I think that what you're
looking for is really putting more weight into the community plans. I, that's my
impression, right, that's ...
. . . So ...we pay our taxes, we do all of that. I guess that's the main points I wanted to
emphasize--are, you know, that it's up to you folks to figure out the zoning issues and to
create some kind of consistency with that. Another factor that hasn't been mentioned is
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people go, well, yeah, I would like to apply for my conditional use or whatever permit I
need to do, but it's just. . .it's a paper chase. And not only the fact that, you know,
there's horror stories about it, it won't go through anyway, but we're small business
owners. You know, we're just trying to run our business. I mean, I hardly have time to
balance my checkbook-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. PLENTY: --let alone sit down and, you know, go through that whole process. But I would
if. . .ifthat zoning was there for me to apply for. Urn ...
· .. another, just one more point is ... especially in Hana, you know, the tourists come
here and they go to the resorts and everything. The people that come and stay in our
place, they're just so happy that they can meet some real Hawaiian people and see of how
a real Hawaiian family lives and, and, and moot [sic} real local people. And I think that's
another thing that. .. that the vacation rentals here offer, that maybe the Hotel. . .is, is just
on a different level. Uh... and... oh, there was one more thing I was gonna say.
MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
MS. PLENTY: ... Anyway.. .I can't think .. .(laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
MS. PLENTY: I didn't really have time to prepare. Oh, I'm sorry, one more, just briefly is .. .I
also benefit from the people who stay in the other vacation rentals, because we also offer
massage and spa services. And our customer base are from, you know, and we pay, we
have all our permits for that--the massage license, business, and all that. So it's, I'm on
both sides of the, of the story here.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Any questions?
· .. If not, thank you very much.
MS. PLENTY: Thanks.
CHAIR TAVARES: Sir?
· .. And he will be followed by Marvin Hanchett-Ching-MR. HANCHETT-CHING: That's me.
CHAIR TAVARES: --unless that's you. Oh! Wow, you're speedy, you signed up. All right,
this is Marvin Hanchett-Ching.
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MR. HANCHETT -CHING: Hi 'ya, Bob. I wasn't gonna speak at this meeting, but it seems
that. .. you folks are really getting caught up in the mechanics in trying to manage
this ... rental, vacation rental businesses here ... for the County of Maui. But you must
also bear in mind that this is just one aspect of the type of growth that we have here. And
you're just skirting the problem here. What's happening here, as with land values all
over the State of Hawaii, is that they have gone up tremendously in value. People are
buying and selling. And these vacation rental business, for some individuals, it's a
livelihood. But eventually it comes to a point where they may end up having to move on
or sell it or whatever. Now this is, this is the problem, this wealth generation scheme.
Like a good example, this lady came from Kaeleku. I helped build that subdivision.
Prices ranged in there from, initial start up ... from 60,000 to 120,000. Now, it's going up
into the millions. I, I have a question. With all of this wealth being generated there, how
much of it is coming back to the County of Maui? You say in property... taxes and
revenues of that sort. If you're getting revenues from these businesses, how come they're
not meeting the needs of the community here or even the County here? We have
homeless people, a need for housing, unemployment. But. .. what I see here is all these
monies coming in...buying, develop, sell, and they leave ... and they take the wealth
with them. They'll have to be, eventually there, there's gonna have to be a ... coming to a
head here. We don't have any other resources here that generates that sizable wealth--we
don't have oil, we don't have gambling or casino-type services or anything of that sort.
All we got is real estate. And it's becoming a commodity here that's ... out of sight for
the local residents here. And it's not meeting the, the needs. Good example, this
waterline that came through Hana here. Fine. Big 12-inch waterline, more than what we
need. Eventually, it's gonna be used for land development. How much of that wealth is
gonna stay here .. .in Hana? Will that be enough to take care of the housing problem? I
don't think so. So this is the sort of thing that the County will have to take a look at.
Maybe you'll have to increase the capital gains tax. Maybe you have to tell these people,
you lived here for 20 years, we going tax you at this rate; you live here for five years and
sell your property, we'll tax you at a higher rate. That way, you can, you'll be able to
increase the revenue base that may need ...that may need, may meet the needs of a
community here or in, or the entire County of Maui. And, Mr. Kane, you should drive by
the ... that. .. breakwater over there, down by.. .I guess, the harbor there that they're, that
sand-fill that they set aside there from dredging the harbor. You see a homeless camp
coming up there. When I first drove by, they only had three cars. Now you try pass by
over there and see how many people are ... are, are living there now. That's not the
problem of the government there. It's gonna be, the problem is the community, the
people who live in that, right in that area there. They're the ones that gonna be looking at
that every day. And those people are gonna come out there ... demanding services and,
and things that they need. Will the County be able to meet that? So you see, with all of
these monies being generated here, something has to be done. And I don't think, you
know, just, just. .. revising these vacation ...rental. .. rules and regulations will be enough
to meet that. Y ou'll-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.

- 46-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 9, 2006 (Hana)

MR. HANCHETT-CHING: You'll have to ... address the, the bigger picture of it. Maybe this is
just a start. And I don't know how many of these people here that corne in ... you know,
buy a piece of property, start a vacation rental business, and then sell it at a higher value.
Now the services that we ... they demand, of course, will corne off of the tax base, but it
still is not enough to meet the needs here.
CHAIR TAVARES: ... Thank you. Any questions for Mister-MR. HANCHETT -CHING: Oh ...my-CHAIR TAVARES: ... (inaudible) . ..
MR. HANCHETT-CHING: --occupation here? I'm a slum lord. I try to rent houses as low as
possible. I'm the, probably the only one that has cheap housing in Hana.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions for Mr. Hanchett-Ching?
... No, seeing none, thank you very much. Okay, last call .. .is there anyone else?
... You already testified.
MR. EDEL: I know. Can I ask you-UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ... (laughter) . ..
MR. EDEL: --can I ask the board a question?
CHAIR T AVARES: After the meeting.
AUDIENCE: ... (laughter) . ..
MR. EDEL: Oh ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR TAV ARES: After the meeting. It's okay.
MR. EDEL: ... (inaudible) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: All right .. .(laughter). .. I wanna thank everyone for corning out
and ...just share with you that it, it is a real pleasure for us to be here and to hear from
people's hearts. A lot of times, we experience, as, as a Committee ... people will corne
and testify for the "show" of it. And their... genuine-ness is suspect sometimes. But I, I
have a very good feeling and I think the rest of the Members here in the Committee that
you folks have shared with us from your hearts and been willing to come forward. I
know there's a reluctance to come forward and say, hey, I'm doing something illegal.
And we really do appreciate that you know there is a problem, we need to address it.
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We're trying to address it, as well as the other problems that were mentioned by some of
the testifiers--particularly, the last one. We are not unaware of the problems at the
breakwater at Kahului Harbor. We have a Committee that is ...been hearing that--just
recently, in fact. And Mr. Mateo's Housing Committee is dealing with this whole
affordable housing issue. I think like we always say, all the simple problems have been
solved, we just have the difficult ones left to deal with. So I do thank you for corning out
and sharing with us. And with that, if anyone has any announcements? Mr. Carroll, I
think you had announcement.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yes. Thank you. On... Wednesday, the 25 th , 6 p.m., right
here, we're going have a meeting on affordable housing. And I'm bringing several
people over. There will be a mailing that will be going out to everyone. But I just
wanted to announce over here--there will be a meeting 6 p.m. right here, the 25 th of
January. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. No further announcements? This meeting is adjourned
... (gavel) . ..
AUDIENCE: .. ,(applause) . ..
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
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